# Selected Newspaper Articles on Mormons and Mormonism Published During 1982

Linda Thatcher

ach year the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints receives several hundred thousand column inches of space in national and local newspaper. News items range from the local LDS missionaries in the community to the major eight-part series on the Mormon Church in the Denver Post. The greatest percentage of news items are favorable to the Church, thanks to the carefully groomed image which the LDS Church Public Communications Department generates. Over the years the LDS Church has received national coverage on the issues of blacks and women. But since the priest-hood was given to the blacks in 1978 and after the death of the ERA, the emphasis seems to be turning to the Church's finances. Articles have appeared recently in several major newspapers, including the Christian Science Monitor and the New York Times on the Church's business affairs.

During 1982 the LDS Church received a boost to its credibility with the disclosure of two letters, one by Martin Harris and the other by Lucy Mack Smith. Coverage of these discoveries extended from coast to coast.

Receiving a great deal of publicity was the eight-part series in the *Denver Post* by John Aloysius Farrell. He covered a number of issues weighing heavily on many Mormons: the family, Mormon/non-Mormon relations, pornography, cable TV laws, Planned Parenthood, Mormon scholars and their plight, politics, and business and economics. His articles hit home with a number of liberal Mormons who are seeking to find a place in the predominantly conservative LDS atmosphere.

Also receiving a great deal of coverage were two proposed LDS temples, one near Chicago and the other outside Denver. Local church authorities ran into opposition from the local residents which resulted in a barrage of newspaper articles. Announcements were also made concerning the construction of several new temples including one in East Germany and one in Australia. In 1982 the Manti Temple was renovated, the Hawaiian Temple vandalized, and the Atlanta Temple completed.

Surveying what is being published in the newspapers gives one a feeling of what is important on the national level (business, politics, church leaders) while on the local level temple weddings, family home evening, food storage, missionaries, and church dedications are of importance. Newspapers present a wealth of material on not only what is happening, but what is important to the Mormons of this generation.

#### ANTI-MORMON

"Ex-Members Tell Plans to Counter Mormon Beliefs." Indianapolis Star. 24 July 1982, p. 13.

## ATHLETICS

"Wyoming's Dark Day Won't Soon be Forgotten." Portland [Maine] Press Herald. 12 May 1982. [University of Wyoming's black football players ask to wear black armbands while playing BYU].

#### BIBLE

- "Laymen's Committee Honors LDS for Publication of New Bible." Salt Lake Tribune. 16 Oct. 1982.
- "Mormons Gain Honor for Help in Publication." Oklahoma City Times. 13 Dec. 1982.
- "Mormons Print Edition of Bible." Los Angeles Times. 23 Oct. 1982.

#### BIOGRAPHY

- "Counselor Served 4 Mormon Presidents: N. Eldon Tanner Noted for Administrative Skills in Church Service." Los Angeles Times. 29 Nov. 1982.
- "David W. Evans, Ad Executive, Dies." Deseret News. 9-10 Aug. 1982.
- Elrod, Carol. "By 'Accident.'" The Indianapolis Star. 14 March 1982. [About Jan Shipps]
- "Farewell to a 'Giant' Pres. N. Eldon Tanner." Deseret News. 29-30 Nov. 1982.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Liberal Fights for Mormon Changes." Denver Post. 25 Nov. 1982. [J. D. Williams]
- ——. "Utah: Inside the Church State: The Future." Denver Post. 28 Nov. 1983. [Ezra Taft Benson]
- Haithman, Diane. "Donny Osmond Searches for Himself and Career." Cincinnati Enquirer. 5 Sept. 1982.
- "Heart Attack Takes President Tanner." Salt Lake Tribune. 28 Nov. 1982.
- "Marie Marries, But Career Continues." [Reno, Nevada] Gazette-Journal. 27 June 1982, p. A-13. [Marie Osmond]
- Mitchell, John. "T.O. Man Handles Top FBI Cases: Special Agent Also Aids Boys, Mormon Church." [Ventura, California] Star Free Press. 1 Nov. 1982. [Richard Bretzing].
- "Monte L. Bean Dies, Chain Stores Founder." Deseret News. 18-19 Oct. 1982.
- "Mourners Eulogize Tanner in Services at Tabernacle." Salt Lake Tribune.

  1 Dec. 1982. [N. Eldon Tanner].

- "N. Eldon Tanner, 84, Businessman and Official of the Mormon Church." New York Times. 28 Nov. 1982, p. 44.
- Russell, Diane. "New North Las Vegas Manager is High on Life." Las Vegas Review-Journal. 17 May 1982. [Michael Dyal].
- Shapiro, Walter. "The Empire Builder." Washington Post Magazine. 19 Sept. 1982, pp. 8-9, 14, 16, 18-19. [Bill Marriott, Jr.]
- Singer, Suzie Rollins. "Romney as Prophet." Deseret News. 19 April 1982. [George Romney].

## BLACKS

- Meyer, Marianna L. "Being Black and Mormon Brings Challenge." Provo Daily Herald. 25 Nov. 1982. [Mary Sturlaugson Eyer].
- Schweitzer, Albert L. "He Joined the Mormon Church and Astounded His Own Congregation." St. Louis Globe-Democrat. 18-19 Dec. 1982, p. A-13.

## BOOK OF MORMON

- "Book of Mormon' Renamed to Emphasize Faith in Christ." Rapid City Journal. 8 Oct. 1982.
- "Book of Mormon Title is Amended to Emphasize Christian Connection." St. Louis Post Dispatch. 8 Oct. 1982, p. C-7.
- "1873 Letter on Book of Mormon Released by Church." Washington Post. 6 Oct. 1982, p. A-3.
- Gillins, Peter. "Book of Mormon Renamed for Clarification." Ogden Standard-Examiner. 9 Oct. 1982, p. C-3.
- "Harris Letter Reaffirms His Witness." Deseret News. 5-6 Oct. 1982. [Martin Harris letter]
- "Letter Adds Credence to Smith Translation, Mormons Say: Contents Seen as Evidence Supporting Founder's Account." *Houston Post*, 28 Aug. 1982, p. AA-10.
- "Mormons Hail Discovery of Letter: Man Claimed in Document to Have Seen Sacred Gold Plates." Houston Chronicle. 6 Oct. 1982, Sec. 1, p. 22. [Martin Harris letter]
- "Mormons Recover Page of History." San Francisco Chronicle. 6 Oct. 1982, p. 59.
- "New Title: Mormons Want to Publicize Christian Roots." [Twin Falls, Idaho] Times News. 9 Oct. 1982.
- Raine, George. "New Letter Said to Back Mormon Church Founder." New York Times. 24 Oct. 1982, p. A-16.

#### BOY SCOUTS

Tanaka, Tammy. "Membership Decline Reversed." [Jackson, Mississippi] The Clarion Ledger. 13 Nov. 1982.

## Business and Economics

- "A Passive Role in Business Adopted by Mormon Church." Christian Science Monitor. 18 April 1982, p. B-4.
- Anderson, Donna. "LDS Church Active in Salt Lake's Downtown Boom." Salt Lake Tribune. 1 July 1982.

- ——. "LDS Church Sparks Downtown Boom Amid Recession." Deserte News. 2-3 June 1982, p. D-7.
- Beebe, Paul. "Arbon Residents Protest LDS Tax Exemption Appeal." [Pocatello, Idaho] Idaho State Journal. 13 Oct. 1982, p. B-1.
- Cunnitt, John. "Mormon Millionaire Suggests Ways to Make Money." Las Vegas Review. 27 June 1982. [Mark Oliver Haroldsen].
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Church Business: Mormons' \$2 Billion Empire." Denver Post. 27 Nov. 1982.
- Jones, Clayton. "Salt Lake." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-1, 2.
- "LDS Church Places Land on Tax Rolls." Salt Lake Tribune. 19 Aug. 1982. [Utah County].
- "LDS Church Requests Annexation of Property." Salt Lake Tribune. 9 July 1982. [Land near Salt Lake International Airport].
- "Mormon Church a 'Catalyst' for Salt Lake Building Boom." Denver Post, 11 July 1982.
- "Saudis Help Make Desert City Blossom." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-5.
- Schmidt, William E. "Moslems Join Mormons in Utah Boom." New York Times. 27 Dec. 1982, p. A-12.

#### CENTRAL AMERICA

- "LDS Church Denies Ties to CIA in Nicaragua." Salt Lake Tribune. 13 Aug. 1982.
- "LDS Firmly Deny Sandinista Charges." Deseret News. 12-13 Aug. 1982.
- "Mormons Deny Links to CIA." [San Bernardino, California] Sun Telegram. 21 Aug. 1982.
- "Sects under Attack in Nicaragua." New York Times. 12 Aug. 1982, p. A-3.

## CHILD ABDUCTION

- "Mormon Leaders Blast Kidnappers." [Ontario, Oregon] Daily Argus Observer. 4 Oct. 1982.
- "Top Mormon Warns about Kidnap 'Evil.'" Denver Post. 3 Oct. 1982.

## CHILD ABUSE

- Mims, Bob. "Church Officials Seek Answers: Child Abuse on Rise in Mormon Utah; Large Families and Emotional Stress Cited." Los Angeles Times. 13 Aug. 1982.
- . "Mormons Rally to Fight Child Abuse Rise." Denver Post. 28 June 1982.
- "Mormons Tackle Child Abuse Rate." [Reno, Nevada] Nevada State Journal. 27 June 1982, p. A-15.

#### CHURCH EMPLOYEES

"Mormon Firm Tried Threats Are Reported." San Francisco Chronicle. 18 May 1982, p. 4.

## CHURCH GROWTH

- Luker, Carol. "Mormon Church Growing Locally, Worldwide." Richardson [Texas] Daily News. 12 Dec. 1982.
- "Mormon Membership Reaches Five Million." Healdsburg [California] Tribune. 21 May 1982, p. B-4.
- Parmley, Helen. "Southern Baptists Brace for Invasion of Mormons." Dallas Morning News. 8 March 1982.

#### COLORADO

- Culver, Virginia. "Colorado Long Home to Mormons." Denver Post. 30 July 1982, p. G-2.
- "First White Born in State Was Mormon: 'Colorado Mormon Pioneer Day' Proclaimed." [Grand Junction, Colorado] Daily Sentinel. 24 July 1982.
- Scher, Zeke. "San Luis Valley: Island of Goodness." Denver Post [Empire Magazine]. 21 March 1982, p. 11-19.

## COMMUNICATIONS

- Arends, Lewis H., Jr. "Mormons Keep in Touch with Salt Lake City via TV." [Salem, Oregon] Statesman/Journal. 16 Oct. 1982.
- "Mormon Officials Installing 500 Satellite Dishes at Chapels." Houston Post. 17 July 1982, p. AA-12.
- Paulu, Tom. "Rich Mormons Send Sermons by Satellite." [Longview, Washington] Daily News. 24 Nov. 1982.

#### CONVERTS

"Mormon Converts Relate Experiences." Bangor [Maine] Daily News. 17 July 1982.

#### CRIME

- "LDS Statue Vandalized; Heber Man Arrested." Salt Lake Tribune. 17 Dec. 1982.
- "The Christus Vandalized Again." Deseret News. 17-18 Dec. 1982.

## DOCTRINE

- Anderson, Vern. "Mormons: 'We Are Christians.'" [Hackensack, New Jersey] The Record. 8 Oct. 1982.
- Jacobsen-Wells, Jo Ann. "Mormonism: A Unique Christian View." Salt Lake Tribune. 12 Oct. 1982.
- "Mormon Leaders Say Jesus is Truc Founder of Their Faith." [Las Vegas, Nevada] Review-Journal. 4 Oct. 1982.
- "Sociologist Blames Folk Mormonism for Distorting Doctrine of the Church." [Moses Lake, Washington] Columbia Basin Herald. 4 Nov. 1982.
- "What Mormons Think About Jesus." [Bennetsville, South Carolina] Marlboro Herald-Advocate. 5 Aug. 1982.

#### EDUCATION

"BYU Officials Glad School Bottoms Playboy Sex List." [Reno, Nevada] Nevada State Journal. 28 Aug. 1983, p. A-10.

- Cole, Diane. "New Y. Admissions Policy Welcomed, Cautiously." Salt Lake Tribune. 21 Nov. 1982.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Non-Mormons Claim Bias in Public School Curriculum, Policies." Denver Post. 23 Nov. 1982.
- Hall, David. "Wrong Religion Costs Wilmington Teacher Her Job at Christian Center." [Torrance, California] South Day Daily Breeze. 13 Sept. 1982.
- Kaser, Tom. "BYU-H Wants Modesty, Good Taste." [Honolulu, Hawaii] Star Bulletin and Advertiser. 27 June 1982, p. A-3.
- McCormack, Patricia. "Education Should Stress Values, BYU President Says." [San Diego, California] Tribune. 25 Nov. 1982.
- Radish, Kris. "Straight Arrow Goes Further, Y. Dean Says." Deseret News. 2-3 June 1982.

## ERA

- Cotten, Terri. "Mormon Women Dispute Ann Wallace's Claim." [Fort Collins, Colorado] Coloradoan. 11 Sept. 1982, p. A-5.
- ——. "She's Leaving Her Church." [Fort Collins, Colorado] Coloradoan. 6 Sept. 1982. [Ann Wallace]
- Dean, Katie. "Backers Shelve ERA Push: Struggle Isn't Over, Says Mormon Faster." Denver Post. 26 June 1982, p. A-1, 23.
- ——. "The Struggle Isn't Over, Says Mormon Faster." Denver Post. 25 June 1982. [Shirley Wallace]
- Dertshowitz, Natah Z. "Don't Hold Religion Against Judge." New York Times. 14 Jan. 1982, p. A-22.
- DeSmet, Kate. "Mormon Feminist Demands Ouster Over Male-Led Rites." Detroit News. 11 Sept. 1982, p. A-13.
- "ERA Group Pickets Conference." Salt Lake Tribune. 3 Oct. 1982.
- "ERA Hunger Strike Leader Showing Signs of Weakness." Albuquerque Journal. 26 May 1982.
- "'Equal Rights' Plays Role in Teen's Decision to Leave the LDS Church." Provo Daily Herald. 8 Sept. 1982. [Ann Wallace]
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "ERA Decision Shocks Colorado Mormon Family." Denver Post. 21 May 1982, p. A-1, 12.
- Greenhouse, Linda. "Justices Asked to Void Equal Rights Decision." New York Times. 15 Jan. 1982, p. A-13.
- Gorey, Thomas H. "BYU Teacher: ERA Pro-Abortion Biased." Salt Lake Tribune. 26 Aug. 1982.
- Kushma, David. "The Land of Lincoln is Graveyard of Equal Rights Amendment." Detroit Free Press. 27 June 1982, p. A-7. [Sonia Johnson]
- "LDS Women to Push for Equal Rights." [Twin Falls, Idaho] Times-News. 27 Jan. 1982.
- McCormack, Patricia. "ERA Dies Today Amid Ovation, Mourning." Salt Lake Tribune. 30 June 1982, p. A-1, 2.
- McQueen, Michel. "ERA Supporters Protest Outside Mormon Temple." Washington Post. 20 Jan. 1982, p. A-10.

- McWhirter, Nickie. "She's a Rebel With a Cause of Equal Rights for Women." Detroit Free Press. 15 Aug. 1982. [Sonia Johnson]
- Magnuson, Karen M. "Feminists on Hunger Fast for ERA." Bangor [Maine] Daily News. 19 May 1982.
- Brattleboro [Vermont] Reformer. 1 June 1982. [Sonia Johnson]
- Moore, Patricia. "Sonia Johnson: 'House Wife to Heretic' and Beyond." New Orleans *Times-Picayune*. 11 May 1982, Sec. 3, p. 4.
- "Mormon Church Leaders Drop Threat of Excommunicating Advocate of ERA." Detroit News. 13 March 1982, p. A-13. [Melissa Mowen]
- "Mormons Drop Proceedings Against ERA Backer." Washington Post. 6 March 1982: B-6.
- "Mormons to Try Defiant Woman." Salt Lake Tribune. 8 Sept. 1982. [Ann Wallace]
- "Mother of ERA Hunger Striker Pleads With Reagan." Las Vegas Sun. 28 May 1982. [Sonia Johnson]
- "Personalities." Washington Post. 7 Sept. 1982, p. B-3. [Ann Wallace] Pollack, Sue. "Romney Hails Headlee, But Attacks ERA." Detroit News. 14 Oct. 1982, p. C-14.
- Ritz, William R. "Fed Up, Mormons Request Stuns Her Church." Denver Post. 7 Sept. 1982, p. A-1, 14. [Ann Wallace]
- "With Big Families, Women Take Jobs in Anti-ERA Utah." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-12.
- Urbanska, Wanda. "Sonia Johnson's Fight for the Right to Fight for Women." Los Angeles Herald Examiner. 20 Sept. 1982.

# FAMILIES AND FAMILY HOME EVENING

- Bowman, Pierre. "Osmonds: Parents of Famous Clan Sing Praise of Family." [Honolulu, Hawaii] Star Bulletin and Advertiser. 3 Oct. 1982, p. A-1, 4.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "The Tie That Binds: Family Steers Course Between Mormon Doctrine and Reality." Denver Post. 22 Nov. 1982.
- "Pro-Family Ethic Keeps Baby Boom Right on Booming." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-2.
- "'The LDS Family Home Evening.'" [Healdsburg, California] Tribune, Enterprise and Scimitar. 3 Sept. 1982, p. 8.

## GENERAL

- "Deity in Our Future?" Santa Fe Reporter. 19 Dec. 1982.
- Eldot, Walter. "Mormons Add Another Facet to Region's Religious Life. [Duluth, Minnesota] News-Tribune & Herald. 20 Nov. 1982.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Utah: Inside the Church State." Denver Post. 21 Nov. 1982.

#### GENERAL AUTHORITIES

- "Mormon Urges a Halt to Criticism of Church Heads." [Harrisburg, Pennsylvania] Patriot. 5 April 1982. [Ezra Taft Benson].
- "Mormons Shuffle Hierarchy." [Portland, Oregon] Oregonian. 3 Dec. 1982.

Ruppert, Ray. "Question of Change: Next Mormon Leader's Role Weighted." Seattle Times. 22 May 1982, p. D-8.

## GENEALOGY

- Campbell, Sally S. "Church's Library Stores Family Data." New York Times. 24 Jan. 1982, Sec. 23, p. 9. Reprinted in New York Times. 21 Feb. 1982, Sec. 22, p. 13.
- "Family Roots Go as Deep as Granite in Church Files." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-4.
- Jones, Louise Neville. "Searching for Departed Souls." [Caldwell, New Jersey] Suburbia Today. 24 Oct. 1982.
- "Mormons Share Data on Tracing Forebears." [Grants Pass, Oregon] Daily Courier. 5 Aug. 1982.
- "Virginia Mormons Get Access to Church Archives in Utah." Washington Post. 17 July 1982, p. B-6.

## HEALTH AND MEDICINE

- Altman, Lawrence K. "Clark's Heart May Yet Tell Doctors Something They Don't Know." [Portland, Oregon] Oregonian. 14 Dec. 1982.
- Cancer Rate Low Fallout Told: Testimony by Surgeon Cites Mormon Practices in Utah." New York Times. 8 Nov. 1982, p. A-14.
- "Clark Takes First Ride in Wheelchair." Los Angeles Herald. 25 Dec. 1982.
- Gillins, Peter. "Implant of Artificial Heart Begins as Patient Worsens." [Portland, Oregon] Oregonian. 2 Dec. 1982.
- Herhold, Scott. "Surgeons Stand in Awe as Implant Defies Death." [Portland, Oregon] Oregonian. 3 Dec. 1982.
- Love, Keith. "Artificial Heart Produces Youthful Pulse." Los Angeles Times. 5 Dec. 1982.
- Schaffer, Walt. "Provo Native: Dr. Clark Superb Candidate." Salt Lake Tribune. 3 Dec. 1982.
- "Studies Link Health, Church." [Klamath Falls, Oregon] Herald and News. 5 Nov. 1982.
- "Study of Mormon Cancer Rates Allowed in Utah Radiation Trail." [Los Angeles] Daily Journal. 14 Oct. 1982.

#### HISTORY

- Borcover, Alfred. "The Heritage of Nauvoo." Chicago Tribune. 4 July 1982, Sec. 11, p. 5.
- Brinton, Dilworth. "Mormon Battalion Paved Way for Mesa Settlement." Mesa [Arizona] Tribune. 3 June 1982.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Historian's Firing Typifies Mormon Dilemma." Denver Post. 25 Nov. 1982, p. A-17. [Leonard Arrington]
- Josephson, Sheree. "Views Change on LDS History." [Logan, Utah] Herald Journal. 14 May 1982.
- Kramer, William. "An Old Article and Mormon History." Los Angeles Daily Journal. 24 Dec. 1982.

- "LDS Letter Dated 1829 Earliest Known." Desert News. 23-24 Aug. 1982, p. B-1, 14. [Lucy Mack Smith letter]
- Rainc, George. "New Letter Said to Back Mormon Church Founder." New York Times. 24 Aug. 1982, p. A-16. [Lucy Mack Smith letter]
- Wadley, Carma. "The Old Chase Mill." Desert News. 26 Aug. 1982, p. C-1, 2.
- "Why They're Called 'Mormons' Related." [Bennettsville, South Carolina] Marlboro Herald-Advocate. 22 July 1982.

#### MISSIONARY WORK

- Beasley, Craig. "Mission is a Time of Preparation, Education." [Athens, Alabama] News Courier. 23 April 1982, p. 5.
- Bowman, Pierre. "Osmonds: Parents of Famous Clan Sing Praise of Family." [Honolulu, Hawaii] Sunday Star Bulletin & Advertiser. 3 Oct. 1982, p. A-1, 4.
- Budris, Mark C. "Mormon Missionaries Canvas Seacoast: 'You Could Say We're Selling Religion.'" [Dover, New Hampshire] Foster's Daily Democrat. 11 Dec. 1982, p. 10.
- "Door-to-Door Religion: Young Mormons Spread the Word." [Spokane, Washington] Spokesman Review. 27 Nov. 1982, p. 18.
- Hartwell, Jay. "Spreading the Gospel the Mormon Way." [Honolulu, Hawaii] Star Bulletin and Advertiser. 18 May 1982, p. B-1, 3.
- Masher, Laury. "Mormons Help the Deaf Learn Gospel." [Twin Falls, Idaho] Times-News. 9 Jan. 1982.
- "Mission Call for Osmond Parents." Salt Lake Tribune. 14 May 1982.
- "Mormon Church Cuts Term for Missionaries." Washington Post. 10 April 1982, p. D-10.
- Schaeffer, Pamela. "2 Widows Busy in Mormon Missionary Work." St. Louis Post Dispatch. 31 Dec. 1982, p. A-3.
- Walker, Jon. "Mormon Tells of Missionary Work in Ala." Sioux Falls Argus-Leader, 28 Aug. 1982, p. A-5.
- White, Ruth M. "Growing: Pioneer Ethic of Mormons Lures Members." [Denver, Colorado] Arapahoe Sun Sentinel. 28 July 1982.

#### MORAL ISSUES

- Clark, Doug. "World in Wicked State, Says LDS President." Salt Lake Tribune. 3 Oct. 1982.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Censorship: What Role Does Church Play?" Denver Post. 24 Nov. 1982.
- Post. 24 Nov. 1982.
- "LDS Youth Are Warned to Avoid Life's Rapids." Deseret News. 6-7 Dec. 1982.
- Perry, Janice. "Mormons Told to Shun 'Deadly' Sex, Government Handouts." Houston Chronicle. 3 Oct. 1982, Sec. 1, p. 17.
- "Pornography Foe Claims Tacit Mormon Support." Salt Lake Tribune. 5 Oct. 1982.

- Robinson, John. "41 Pct. Definitely Favor Cable Rules." Deseret News. 8-9 Nov. 1982.
- White, Gordon Eliot. "LDS Church Aid, Psychologist Join Outcry Against Pornography." Deseret News. 27 July 1982.
- White, Michael. "Cable Debate Rages in Utah." [Costa Mesa, California] Daily Pilot. 17 Jan. 1983.
- "Why the Mormon Church Speaks Out on 'Moral' Issues." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-6.

## MORMONS AND CON ARTISTS

- "Con Artists Find Utah's Mormons as Easy Marks." Denver Post. 5 Jan. 1982, p. B-5, 7.
- "Couple Files Suit in 'Church-Related' Investment Scheme." Deseret News. 11-12 June 1982, p. A-14.
- Dobbin, Muriel. "Faith Makes Mormons Mark for Con Artists." Los Angeles Times. 13 March 1982, pt. II, p. 5.
- "LDS Aide Attacks Rise in White Collar Crime." Salt Lake Tribune. 25 Aug. 1982.
- "LDS Leader Attacks 'Scam' Investments." Provo Daily Herald. 23 Aug. 1983.

# Music and Musicians

- "Choir Nears Anniversary." Deseret News. 19-20 Aug. 1982.
- Davidson, Lee. "Choir, CBS Celebrate 50 Long, Fruitful Years." Deseret News. 6 Sept. 1982.
- Goodfellow, William S. "Organist Readies His Last Bach Concert." Deseret News. 30-31 Dec. 1982. [Clay Christiansen]
- "Group Burns Donny, Marie Album." [Olympia, Washington] Daily Olympian. 18 Sept. 1982.
- Houghton, Brian. "Crusade Against Rock Music is Rolling Along." Seattle Post-Intelligencer. 12 Sept. 1982. [Burning of Donny and Marie records]
- Sharbutt, Jay. "Donny Osmond Bounces From Bubblegum to Broadway." Anchorage Daily News. 30 March 1982.
- Sowerby, Melinda. "Veteran Organist Plays Music of Many Religions." Salt Lake Tribune. 12 June 1982, p. B-2. [Clay Christiansen]

# Museums

- "BYU Sculptor's Work Large, But Location Calls for Size." Provo Daily Herald. 26 Sept. 1982. [Sculpture for LDS Museum by Franz Johansen].
- "Directors Named for Museum at Y." Deseret News. 8-9 June 1982, p. D-5.
- Lessner, Richard. "Heritage: Mormons Collect Artifacts for New History Museum." [Phoenix, Arizona] Arizona Republic. 28 Aug. 1982.

## PERFORMING ARTS

- "All the Valley is a Stage for a Surplus of Performing Arts." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-10.
- Perry, Leo. "'Brother Brigham' Explores New Ground: Actor Looks at Families, Apostle." Desert News. 21-22 Oct. 1982. [James Arrington]

- "'Pioneer' Spirit of Mormons Celebrated Over Weekend." [Hillsboro, Ohio] Press Gazette, 26 July 1982.
- "Redford, Osmonds Lead Film Industry to Hollywood Back Lot." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982: B-10.
- "Y. Playwright Faces Controversial Issues Head On." Desert News. 1-2 Nov. 1982. [Thomas F. Rogers]

#### Politics

- "Anti-Mormon Vote has Idaho Abuzz." Salt Lake Tribune. 12 Nov. 1982.
- Farrell, John Aloysius. "Mormons Carry Clout in Utah Voting." [Bend, Oregon] Bulletin. 8 Dec. 1982.
- ——. "Utah Politics: Don't Forget the Mormon Bishops." Denver Post. 26 Nov. 1982.
- "Harassing Headlee." Detroit News. 26 Sept. 1982: A-16.
- Parker, Doug. "Beckham Apologizes to BYU for Mixing School, Politics." Salt Lake Tribune. 10 Sept. 1982. [Ray Beckham]
- Pollack, Susan R. "Brennan Charges 'Religious Bigotry." Detroit News. 23 Oct. 1982, p. A-1, 2.

## POLYGAMY

- Ling, Ben. "He Was a Good Officer Until . . ." Salt Lake Tribune. 16 Dec. 1982. [Royston E. Potter]
- MacInnis, Kitty. "Polygamy Didn't Matter: Mesa Pioneer Finds High Esteem." Phoenix Gazette. 30 June 1982. [Charles Robson]
- Thompson, Jan. "Plural Marriage Cited in Dismissal." Deseret News. 9-10 Dec. 1982. [Royston E. Potter]

## Publications

- "Editor Responds to Questions, Criticism." [Van Nuys, California] Valley Daily News. 3 Dec. 1982.
- "LDS Church Gets Awards." Salt Lake Tribune. 15 May 1982, p. B-2. ["Wilbur" award from Religious Public Relations Council]
- "LDS Magazines Win 2 Awards." Deseret News. 3-4 Sept. 1982. [Ensign and New Era]
- Radish, Kris. "Seventh East Press is Somehow Pressing On." Desert News. 15-16 Dec. 1982, p. B-3.

## PUBLIC IMAGE

- Raine, George. "LDS Image Subject of Debate: Should Church Market Itself?" Salt Lake Tribune. 28 June 1982, p. B-1, 9.
- Struck, Beth. "Purdue Latter-day Saints Try to Amend Mormon Image." Indianapolis Star. 16 Sept. 1982.
- Ellefsen, Terri. "Mormon Images are Topic of U. Lecture." Salt Lake Tribune. 30 June 1982.
- Gates, Chuck. "Media Experts Disagree on LDS Church's Role." Deseret News. 30 June-1 July 1982

REORGANIZED CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER DAY SAINTS

- Anderson, Vern. "Church Resolves its Identity Problem." [San Bernardino, California] Sun. 27 March 1982.
- Phippen, Mary Lou. "Reorganized Church Dedicated to Beliefs." Ogden Standard-Examiner. 30 Oct. 1982, p. C-3.

## SALT LAKE CITY

- Abrams, Jane. "Mormon Beauty: Salt Lake City." [New York City] Daily News. 17 Oct. 1982.
- Carlton, Michael. "Brigham Young's Dream City Got a Boost from Nature." The Cincinnati Enquirer. 14 Nov. 1982.
- . "Mormon Influence on Salt Lake City Apparent to Casual Tourist." [Jackson, Mississippi] The Clarion-Ledger/Jackson Daily News. 25 July 1982.
- Among Utah's Great Peaks: Salt Lake." Las Vegas Review-Journal. 5 Sept. 1982.
- -----. "Salt Lake City." Denver Post. 18 July 1982.
- ——. "Salt Lake City Has a Mormon View." [Honolulu, Hawaii] The Star-Bulletin and Advertiser. 14 Nov. 1982.
- Shaffer, Gina. "Salt Lake Sings With History." [Van Nuys, California] Valley Daily News. 23 Nov. 1982.
- Washburn, Dennis. "Salt Lake City: A Place Made Famous by a Lake and a Church." The Birmingham [Alabama] News. 17 Oct. 1982.

## TEMPLES

- "Church Drops Temple Site." Deseret News. 20-21 Aug. 1982. [Denver Temple]
- "Church Fills Temple Presidency." Salt Lake Tribune. 1 June 1982. [Provo Temple]
- "Church to Build LDS Temple in E. Germany." Salt Lake Tribune. 12 Oct. 1982.
- "Concerns Remain Despite Plan to Move Temple Site." Chicago Tribune. 26 May 1982. [Chicago Temple]
- Culver, Virginia. "Greenwood Site Perfect to Mormons." Denver Post. 30 July 1982, p. 26.
- "LDS Church Will Press Temple Plan." Denver Post. 21 Dec. 1982, p. B-1, 6.
- "Mormons Confirm Plan to Buy Site for Temple." Denver Post. 11 Dec. 1982, p. B-1, 6.
- p. B-1. "Mormons Don't Want Village Site." Denver Post. 6 Sept. 1982,

- ——. "Mormons May Delay Requests." Denver Post. 17 Dec. 1982, p. C-22.
- . "Mormons Promote Suburban Temple." Denver Post. 15 Dec. 1982, p. A-1, 11.
- p. B-1. "Mormons Reconsider Temple Site." Denver Post. 15 Aug. 1982,
- "Mormons to Build Temple in Denver." Denver Post. 1 April 1982, p. B-1, 6.
- ——. "Mormons to Pick Another Site." Denver Post. 19 Aug. 1982, p. C-8.
- ——. "Mormons Trying Again on Temple." Denver Post. 8 Dec. 1982, p. A-1, 17.
- Over Mormon Project." Denver Post. 30 July 1982, p. A-1, 8.
- . "Temple Protests Growing." Denver Post. 9 Dec. 1982, p. B-1, 9.
- Ewegen, Bob. "Saving the Rich from the Mormons." Denver Post. 7 Aug. 1982, p. B-2.
- French, Wes. "Mormons Plan Temple in Denver." Rocky Mountain News. 1 April 1982.
- Hitchingham, Dianne. "Board Denies Mormon Bid for Temple." Denver Post. 18 Dec. 1982, p. A-1, 6.
- "Groundbreaking for LDS Temple Held." [Ontario, Oregon] Argus Observer. 23 Dec. 1982, p. 8.
- Jarrett, Will. "Of Copters . . . and Mormons." Denver Post. 19 Dec. 1982, p. D-2.
- King, Ron. "Computerized Mormon Temple Not Exactly an Ordinary Church." Atlanta Constitution, 1 Oct. 1982.
- Ohio] News. 2 Oct. 1982, p. 6. [Dayton,
- "LDS Church Tries Again for Denver Temple Site." Deseret News. 16-17 Dec. 1982.
- "LDS May Change Site of the Denver Temple." Desert News. 18-19 Aug. 1982.
- "LDS May Not Use Denver Temple Site." Desert News. 19-20 Aug. 1982, p. D-3.
- "LDS to Start Sydney Temple." Deseret News. 12-13 Aug. 1982.
- "LDS to Start Work on Boise Temple." Deseret News. 30 June-1 July 1982.
- "Mormons Build Temples." [Bennettsville, South Carolina] Marlboro-Herald-Advocate. 29 July 1982.
- "Mormons Give Up Temple Site Because of Neighbors' Gripes." Salt Lake Tribune. 20 Aug. 1982. [Denver Temple]
- "Nature Lovers Tangle With Mormons Over Church." [Eldorado, Illinois] Journal. 6 Dec. 1982. [Chicago Temple]
- "Nature Preserve and Mormons Battle Over Temple." New York Times. 19 Dec. 1982, p. 77.

- "Nature Preserve's Friends Protect Mormon Plans." Houston Post. 11 Dec. 1982, p. F-9.
- "Renovation of Temple to Take a Bit Longer." Salt Lake Tribune. 22 Sept. 1982. [Manti Temple]
- Sosa, Norma. "Glenview Temple Plan is Fought." Chicago Sun-Times. 13 Dec. 1982.
- Speed, Billie Cheney. "Mormons Add Statue to Temple." The Atlanta Journal/The Atlanta Constitution. 14 Aug. 1982.
- ——. "Mormons Here Get Steeple on Temple." Atlanta Journal/Atlanta Constitution. 23 Jan. 1982, p. B-8.
- Taggart, John C. "Cherry Creek Questions on Zoning Restrictions." Denver Post. 27 Dec. 1982, p. B-3.
- Tucker, Ernest. "Conflict Danger Cited in Mormon Zoning Case." Rocky Mountain News. 9 Dec. 1982.
- Turner, Charles. "6 Churches Vandalized." [Honolulu, Hawaii] Star-Bulletin and Advertiser. 24 Aug. 1982. [Hawaiian Temple]
- Wisby, Gary. "Mormon Steeple Plan Raises Objectives in Glenview." Chicago Sun-Times. 30 March 1982, p. 13.

## Welfare Program and Food Storage

- Delsohn, Gary. "Refugees Get Gifts of Food." Denver Post. 12 Dec. 1982, p. B-2.
- Dillon, Marie. "Planning Ahead Eases Worries: Preparing an Annual Supply is a Family Affair." Tempe Daily News. 21 Aug. 1982.
- Dobbin, Muriel. "Self-Reliant: Mormon Welfare System Doesn't Give Its Recipients Aid 'Free of Charge.'" [Twin Falls, Idaho] Times-News. 4 Sept. 1982.
- Frisino, Joc. "Mormons Opening Huge Thrift Store." [Seattle, Washington] *Post Intelligencer.* 30 Nov. 1982.
- Gholdston, John. "Mormon Welfare Philosophy: Work for Help." [Orlando, Florida] Little Sentinel. 6 Aug. 1982.
- Gottlieb, Bob, and Peter Wiley. "Mormons and the 'Sin of Being Poor.'" San Francisco Examiner and Chronicle. 19 Dec. 1982, p. A-16, 17.
- Gray, Randall. "Mormon Stake Here Gives Needy Steaks: Beef Farm Helps Church Members." Chattanooga [Tennessee] News-Free Press. 25 Oct. 1982, p. A-3.
- "Mormon Welfare Could Work Nationwide, Church Leaders Say." [Shawee, Oklahoma] Newsstar. 18 Sept. 1982.
- "Mormons Begin Construction of Regional Welfare Complex." St. Louis Post-Dispatch. 10 Dec. 1982, p. B-7.
- Peacock, Gretchen. "Mormon Preparedness Constantly Demanding." Denver Post (Neighbors Southwest). 3 Feb. 1982, p. 4.
- "Reagan Lauds Mormon Aid System." [Torrance, California] South Bay Daily Breeze. 11 Sept. 1982.

- "Reagan, Mormons Eye-to-Eye on Welfare." [Denver, Colorado] Rocky Mountain News. 10 Sept. 1982, p. 27.
- Rugh, Connie. "Thrifty Shoppers Find Bargains Galore." [San Bernardino, California] Sun. 2 Aug. 1982.
- Smith, Kathie A. "Mormons Farm Feels Economy's Tight Grip." [Modesto, California] Bee. 17 July 1982, p. C-1.
- "Widening 'Network' Gets Out the Word Fast on Job Openings." Christian Science Monitor. 28 April 1982, p. B-4.

#### WOMEN

- "Ex-Mormon Now Prays to 'Mother.'" [Charlotte, North Carolina] Observer. 11 March 1982, p. A-16.
- "Excommunication Was 'Best Thing' for NOW Presidential Candidate." Albuquerque Tribune. 8 Oct. 1982. [Sonia Johnson]
- "Is Sonia Next Boss of NOW?" Deseret News. 8-9 Oct. 1983. [Sonia Johnson]
- "Mormon Says Mothers Should Stay at Home." [San Diego] Tribune. 4 Oct. 1982. [Ezra Taft Benson]
- "Mormon: Working Moms Family Threat." Houston Chronicle. 4 Oct. 1982.
- "Mormons to Honor Female Membership." Los Angeles Times. 6 Feb. 1982, Pt. II, p. 4.
- Sowerby, Melinda. "Equality of Women in LDS Church Discussed at Sunstone Symposium." Salt Lake Tribune. 28 Aug. 1982.